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Dear colleagues, 
Dear physicians and dear readers, 

You will read in this issue about the 
comprehensive amendments to improve 
our lectures for our students. We tried 
to bring the work from the GP’s 
practice more active in the important 
main lecture for general practice and 
family medicine. Although we enjoyed 
the agile and professional interchange 
with our colleagues during the 
preparation. The scientific and 
interdisciplinary discussion according to 
long-term effects of sepsis enriches us 
which we are going to examine together 
with our colleagues regarding our new 
scientific project sponsored by Federal 
Ministry of Education and Research 
(BMBF).   
We are very delighted to provide our 
medical expertise. Therefore we advice 
our colleagues in different areas and we 
would like to support our practice staff, 
i.e. medical assistants or physician 
assistants.  
Furthermore we had young trainees for 
office administrators at our department. 
We wish you an interesting reading. 
Best regards, 
 
Yours 
Prof. Dr. Jochen Gensichen 

Newsletter 

 
Please inform us if you like to receive 
our newsletter by e-mail (allgemein 
medizin@med.uni-jena.de, keyword 
‘newsletter’). Or visit our website. 
Contact person: Nico Schneider 
(nico.schneider@med.uni-jena.de) 

Practical training in 
general medicine 2010 

 
We could enormously boost the share 
of country practitioner’s practice during 
the practical training in general medicine 
in this year. More than 2/3 of our active 
collaborating practices are in rural areas 
in 2010. Perhaps the students have an 
increasing interest on the work in a 
country practitioner’s practice.  
Contact person: Dr. Sven Schulz 
(sven.schulz@med.uni-jena.de). 

We think further  

 
Besides our main target to teach medical 
students we also support our trainees 
for office administration at the 
university hospital Jena. They learn the 
administrative management of our 
department and will be introduced in all 
needs of a so called back office.  
Contact person: Ms. S. Möhring-Moldenhauer 
(simone.moehring-moldenhauer@med.uni-jena.de). 

SMOOTH – sepsis research in Jena 

 
The international accepted main 
researching focus „sepsis“ in Jena was 
obviously reinforced by foundation of 
„Center for Sepsis Control and Care“ 
(CSCC) at the university hospital Jena 
by means of funds of Federal Ministry 
of Education and Research (BMBF). 
The department of general practice and 
family medicine campaigns the Sepsis 
Survivors Monitoring and 
CoOrdination in Outpaitent HealTH 
Care (SMOOTH-study). Especially the 
interface from hospital to GP’s long 
term guidance of sepsis patients should 
be optimised. So fare there has been 
little knowledge about this topic. The 
aim is the development of a Disease 
Management Program (DMP) which 
includes also elements of patients’ 
training. 
Contact person: Dr. Konrad Schmidt  
(konrad.schmidt@med.uni-jena.de). 

Main lecture in 
general medicine reformed 

 
According to our mission statement the 
mentioned “bridge” between medical 
research and general practice lead  the 
reform of our main lecture in general 
medicine for 264 students in 10th

semester. The courses will be planned
and arranged by a more theoretical 
colleague of our department together 
with a colleague from a GPs’ practice. 
Therefore a more realistic presentation 
of current scientific knowledge from the 
practical clinical work of a GP should 
be taught. More information concerning
our lectures can be found here
www.allgemeinmedizin.uni-jena.de 
under heading “lesson”.  
Contact person: Dr. Sven Schulz 
(sven.schulz@med.uni-jena.de).  

Treatment of depression in region
Gesunden Kinzigtal 

 

The physician’s network „Gesundes 
Kinzigtal“ near Offenburg im Breisgau 
will be advised by us to improve the 
regional health care of patients with 
depressive illnesses. Therefore 
physicians and medical assistants were 
trained to care for these patients safely 
by the practice team offering case 
management. The employees were 
trained by us. The following analysis of 
health insurance data will show as 
effective our procedure is.  
Contact person: Ingrid Gerlach 
(ingrid.gerlach@med.uni-jena.de). 

 


